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    BETHEL PARK SOCCER ASSOCIATION

  BOARD MEETING – May 10, 2011
Bruce Thompson, Vice President of Bethel Park Soccer Association (BPSA) in the absence of Brian Gorges, called the meeting to order at 8:07 PM in the Caucus Room of the Bethel Park Municipal Building. Board members present were:   Kathleen Tischler, Scott DiGiorno, Matt Yee, Matt Scott, Rich Eckert, Maria Minshall, Kelly Mehalko, & Jeff Marzina.
Secretary’s Report:  Minutes were distributed & reviewed at the meeting. Motion was made by Matt Yee and second made by Jeff Marzina to approve the minutes & post to the website.  The motion passed unanimously. 
Treasurer’s Report:
· Steve Donovan reported the total balance in checking, savings, and money market accounts is $62,338.34. 
· Registration reimbursement check was received from BP Rec in the amount of $23,853.50.
· Sponsor fees, uniform fees, and 50/50 receipts of approximately $700 were received.

· Approximately $19K paid out last month for expenses including uniforms (reimbursed to Brian Gorges & paid Tony Bruno & TNT), coaching fees (paid to Larry Shaw & YES) ref fees (paid to travel coaches & flight commissioners) and field paint (paid to Allan Duda).
· A $200 payment was made to sponsor a banner for the BP 125th anniversary celebration.  
· The initial fee for the new website, $250, was also paid.

· Pending expenses/invoices include one new invoice payable to Larry Shaw.  One invoice will be forthcoming from Tony Bruno for the spring shirt printing.  All other payments are up to date.  
President’s Report:    
· Bruce Thompson stated Brian Gorges indicated that the upcoming camp information was sent to all coaches for distribution to their players.

· The magnets which were ordered have arrived and were distributed for the travel teams to sell.
Committees:
Registration - 
· Web registration went live on line May 9.  Bruce Thompson will be checking the age groups for accuracy.  Registered player names will be sent to coaches via Excel spreadsheet for team formations.
· Travel registration deadline will be July 1 and flight deadline will be July 15.  Communications to coaches need to be sent and follow up is necessary.
· Travel evaluation dates need to be added to the website.  
Communications -
. 
· The Chronicle went out including all pertinent registration info.  
· Website will list details & the dates for the registration deadlines as well as appearing in print.
· Flight parents will be receiving a notification that registration must take place on line.
Risk Management – 

· Referees who have not cleared KidSafe have not been reffing per PA West guidelines.
· Code of conduct forms for two travel teams are still outstanding at this date.  Board members will assist in obtaining the required documentation. Kathleen Tischler requested we make a determination prior to the fall season how this will be handled going forward. 
Referees – 
· One miscommunication due to notification issues arose the first week for flights and travel that resulted in refs showing up for cancelled games.  Refs will be compensated due to the circumstances.
· In the future with our website resdesign, it was suggested we use that as a tool to communicate with parents, coaches, and refs further expediting contact in the future.
· In the future Justin Fleischmann or Matt Scott will be sending an email advising refs to check their email and monitor the website.
· It was also recommended that we utilize texting in the future in the event of cancellations.
· Travel coaches are not currently receiving the list of refs for their designated games.  Matt Scott will be contacting coaches with Justin’s phone number and a reminder that they must notify him in case of cancellation in order to cancel the scheduled refs well in advance of the scheduled game time.

Travel Commissioner & Registrar – 
· Brian Gorges will be requesting a team change from PA West for a u12 player from u13 back to proper age group due to a shortage of players.
PR/Fundraising – 
· Approximately 70 magnets were sold.
· Strip ticket fundraiser is moving forward.  Discussion regarding details included travel teams selling strip tickets with five chances for $5 & tickets will be for one date.  Amount to be won will be $500 paid to the winner and based on the 7 pm drawing of the daily number for the date stamped on the ticket.  
· Motion was made by Bruce Thompson with a second by Matt Yee to purchase one bag of strip tickets for $20 with profits of $500 to BPSA and remaining $500 to winner for a May 31 drawing date.  Distribution to travel coaches to collect money from players with all tickets to be turned in by 5/29.  Motion passed unanimously.  
· Rich Eckert was approached with the opportunity to host a booth for our organization at an upcoming community fair located at South Hills Assembly of God.  Rich offered to staff the booth if we were interested in participating.  
· Motion was made by Bruce Thompson with a second by Scott DiGiorno for BPSA to host a booth at no charge on June 4 from 1 pm to 4 pm at South Hills Assembly community fair which will be staffed by Rich Eckert to sell current goods available. The motion passed unanimously.
· Regarding future fundraising options, it was discussed that once this initial endeavor was successfully completed, those would be evaluated for implementation in the upcoming season.

Flights – 
· Code of conduct forms and volunteer disclosures were all completed.
· In house flight refs are working out well during this initial season.
· All shirts were completed and distributed accordingly.

· Make up dates will take BPSA up to the weekend of 6/11 and trophies will be distributed then.  Festivities that day will be determined at the discretion of the age group commissioner who will designate activities appropriate for each group. 

· Flight 4 boys will have a mid-week make-up on Wednesday, 5/25 to complete their season rather than extending to June 18.

· Trophies for Flight 1 – 4 were ordered and Flight 5 item will be ordered as soon as the final determination is made.
Fields – 
· Fields are drying out & becoming playable at this point.  It is requested that grass cutting take place earlier in the week as opposed to right before games to avoid field issues we have encountered.
· Discussion took place regarding other groups using fields including frisbee teams which attempt to utilize fields during BPSA assigned practice times.  Bruce Thompson will check to see if this group has other allotted times scheduled and stated that the fields are ours for BPSA teams to use if they are at the slotted assigned times.  
Equipment: 
· All travel uniform fees have been paid with the exception of one coach.
· Nets need to be replaced at Neil and removed after the season concludes.
· All back-ordered uniforms were received and distributed to players.
Community Liaison – 
· Matt Yee received a Community Day communication from BP Rec Department and forwarded the information to Brian Gorges.  This year’s date will be September 10 from 10 am – 4 pm.
Coaching Development –
· No report
Player Development –
· Email was distributed to all flight and travel coaches announcing all summer camp opportunities.
· Tony Bruno was again planning to conduct goal keeper training on Monday nights this season.
· Kelly Mehalko would like to offer one night a week to train any travel-age players who want to come up & train during the summer off season to continue to get touches on the ball.  Field location would depend upon field availability.  It was agreed this would be a good opportunity for those interested players.
Old Business – 
· The Officer Kuzak charitable collection mentioned last meeting did not occur at flights.
· Kelly Mehalko stated as a reminder the board needs to discuss the use of BPSA fields by cup teams soon so written guidelines can be voted upon and further determinations can be made for the upcoming fall season in a timely manner.  Bruce Thompson indicated that this discussion would be tabled until the June meeting.
· A discussion regarding US Club Soccer affiliation options took place after Kelly Mehalko shared some of the basic information currently available.  A determination was made that a decision on this topic would be tabled again this month until the next meeting when more information would be available:

· New league forming under US Club Soccer called Pittsburgh Champions League with specific teams yet to be determined although West Mifflin and Baldwin have committed at the present time.
· Teams will be u8 & up with options to put in any level team including placing a top level team, such as a 3B team as designated in PA West.
· Teams can play in both PA West and US Club with additional games being the benefit of membership in both.

· The league is still forming with the option of growth and for consideration regarding distance to travel for games and Kelly Mehalko made the suggestion that we could consider the possibility with a newly formed travel team in the youngest age group participating as an initial option.

· Additional details will be available after the next scheduled meeting on May 18 and can be reviewed at the next board meeting.
New Business –
· None
 Upcoming Dates: 
· Board meeting June 14, 2011.
· Riverhounds camp 6/20 – 24, evenings.

· Summer Skills camp by Larry Shaw 4 weeks July & 1st week August

· Travel registration deadline 7/1

· Flight registration deadline 7/15

· Shoot to Score camp 7/11-15

· Youth Elite Soccer camp 8/15-19, 9 am – 12

· BPSA Travel camp – 8/15-19, evenings

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Bruce Thompson & a second was made by Matt Yee.  All were in favor and the meeting was adjourned at 9 59 PM.
Respectfully Submitted

Kathleen Tischler, BPSA Secretary
